Manhattan Community Board 1 received the update below from Lawra Dodge on Friday, February 11,
2021. Please contact CB1 via Diana Switaj at dswitaj@cb.nyc.gov with any questions or comments for

Lawra Dodge.

| am out of the office today and away until next Tuesday out west so | have a 2 hour time difference
with the East coast but | will be in contact with our Project Scientist, Abby Lodge, who will be on-site
tomorrow from 7 AM until the work is done for the day to observe the test pit work. She will confirm
air quality around the Site perimeter and immediately downwind of the CAMP that is downwind of
the Test Pits. She will confirm that all CAMP and best management protocols are being strictly
adhered to and will let me know if there is anything of concern. Heidi Dudek has given me her
personal cell phone number to call her if we observe anything that is not consistent with the updated,
final RDI Workplan or if we have any concern regarding air quality or site practices. | will obviously
let you know via email if there are any issues—-if you would like me to text or call you, please provide
your cell phone number.

Abby will also to get the Air Quality data from the Work Zone and CAMPs from Langan as the work
proceeds—-one of my senior staff, Eric Mertz, out VP and Director of Remediation, will send you an
email with an update with what is found and how it all goes—-I will have reviewed the email before it
is sent to you.

In addition, please see the email below from DEC confirming that the Community Emergency
Notification list prepared at the beginning of the RI phase will be used in the event of an emergency
that also triggers a call to 911, which Tom Fusillo and | agree with, you can definitely forward my
email updates to the community and Langan will post their Daily Field Reports to the 250bcp.com
website as soon as possible after each field day so everyone can access that as well.

Also, Heidi Dudek called me to say they have the updated RDI Workplan from Langan and found one
typo which is being corrected but all the agreed upon changes have been made and DEC is
approving it so the test pit work is proceeding as scheduled this weekend.

Heidi will email the final RDI WP to Tom and | and | will forward it to you as soon as | receive it.

Please confirm that you received this email and let me know if you have any questions or concerns
and how you thought the Working Group meeting went.

Thanks!

Lawra J. Dodge, PG, LSRP
President
EXCEL Environmental Resources, Inc.
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